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Memorial Day Walk
For more than 25 years, Bartlett

has been honoring its deceased
veterans with a Memorial Day Walk
and Remembrance. Please join in on
Memorial Day, May 29, for this annual
hometown commemoration. 

The morning will begin at
10 a.m. at Bartlett Park, Oak and North
Avenues, with an American Legion flag
retirement ceremony. At 10:30 a.m.
veterans, scouts, civic groups and bag-
pipers will begin lining up for the walk
to Bartlett Cemetery, which steps off at
11 a.m. Everyone is invited to join the
walk. At the cemetery, the
Remembrance continues with a brief
program honoring Bartlett’s local
heroes. 

Groups interested in participat-
ing in the walk can call Scott Skrycki,
630-837-0800.  
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The Village of Bartlett is encouraging residents to sign up for the
CodeRED Emergency Notification System. This free service gives
Village staff the ability to quickly notify residents of emergencies and

other high priority information via recorded voice or typed messages. The CodeRED notices can be deliv-
ered to the entire Bartlett community or to geographically targeted neighborhoods.

Bartlett has used the CodeRED system to share information about the Kickstand Classic Bicycle
Race, an armed barricade situation on Gardenia Lane and a residential burglary incident on Wilcox Drive. 

When you see 866-419-5000 on your caller ID, you will know the call is from Bartlett’s CodeRED
system. If you would like to hear the last message delivered to your phone, simply dial the number back.

If you reside or own property within the incorporated limits of Bartlett and would like to sign up for
CodeRED emergency messages, please use the “How Do I” navigation tab at the top of the Village web-
site homepage, www.village.bartlett.il.us and look for the CodeRED Notifications signup page in the drop-
down menu. 

Although the CodeRED system utilizes a public database for calling, you should not automatically
assume that your phone number is registered with this service. Please be aware that you will not receive
notifications if your phone number is not in the database. In addition to your landline phone, you also can
register to be notified via cell phone, text message and email. 

Please call Scott Skrycki in the Village of Bartlett Administration Department at 630-837-0800 if
you have any further questions about the free CodeRED Emergency Notification System.

To follow the Village of Bartlett, Bartlett Police Department, Bartlett
Public Works, Village of Bartlett Museums or Bartlett Hills Golf Club
on Twitter, please visit twitter.com/bartlettil, twitter.com/bartlettpd,

twitter.com/bartlettpw, twitter.com/BartlettHistory, twitter.com/bartletthillsgc and twitter.com/bartletthills
or sign up for a free Twitter account and then follow “@bartlettil” “@bartlettpd” “@bartlettpw”
“@BartlettHistory” or “@bartletthillsgc” and “@bartletthills.”

If you are a Facebook user, look for Village of Bartlett - Illinois to see
the most recent posts from the Village and Bartlett Police
Department. You can also keep in touch with economic development

news on the Discover Bartlett page, see museum information on the Village of Bartlett Museums page
and visit Bartlett Hills Golf Club or Bartlett Hills GC Weddings for posts from Bartlett Hills.

Not a big social media user? You can receive emails from the Village
on specific topics that you choose to follow -- Community Events,
Health & Safety information, Public Works Projects, Village Board

News, Resident Services and Business Updates.
Sign up for these eNotifications using the tab on
the center scroll bar on the homepage of the
Village website, www.village.bartlett.il.us, or use
the “How Do I” navigation tab at the top of the
website homepage, and look for the eNotifications
signup page in the drop-down menu. You can also
download the “GORequest” app on your smartphone
and use it sign up for enotifications and report issues
and concerns directly to a municipal department.

The Village of Bartlett municipal website,
www.village.bartlett.il.us and cable TV broadcast,
found on Comcast channel 17 and AT&T channel 99,
are also great traditional sources for Village informa-
tion and news. 

Stay Connected, Stay Informed

It’s time for Bartlett Public Works to flush all

fire hydrants. This process removes iron deposits
from the water mains and ensures that hydrants
are working correctly. 

The flushing may cause temporary water
discoloration. Please check for discolored water
before doing any laundry during the dates the
hydrants in your area are being flushed. 

FLUSHING DATES

April 10 through April 16: all areas south of

Stearns Road

April 17 through April 28: all areas north of

Stearns Road

Hydrant Flushing
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Anticipating the expiration of its current
water contract with the City of Elgin in 2019, the
Village began exploring its options for municipal
drinking water as far back as 2014. 

In February, after multiple presentations
and many months of discussion, the Board voted
unanimously on a resolution approving the water
purchase and sale agreement between Bartlett
and the DuPage Water Commission (DWC). The
Board also approved the financial agreements
that will fund the capital improvements needed to
make this important switch in our water supply. 

We believe that this will be a huge and
much anticipated improvement for the Village,
bringing Lake Michigan water to all residents
once the final connections are completed in 2019.

During the whole time the Board dis-
cussed its move to a new water source, we held
off on the routine, biennial reviews of water and
sewer rates. The last increase occurred in 2012. 

A 20% increase in the water rate and a
20% increase in the sewer rate are proposed to
begin on May 1. 

Although a rate increase would have
occurred even if Bartlett had chosen to renegoti-
ate its water purchase contract with the City of
Elgin, the transition to Lake Michigan water
requires engineering and water main replacement
costs, which account for a substantial portion of
the water rate hike. The proposed sewer rate
increase is largely impacted by necessary
improvements to the wastewater treatment plant.    

Cook and
Kane County resi-
dents can expect to
see their monthly
water bills go up by
approximately $10.42,
while the increase for
DuPage residents will
be about $12.19. 

Bartlett’s current water and sewer rates
are in the bottom third compared to 26 neigh-
boring communities that were surveyed. After
the 20% increase in rates, the Village will still
fall squarely in the middle of all surveyed
municipalities.

Rates will need to be adjusted again
during the next two to three years as infrastruc-
ture improvements continue, but these incre-
mental increases will be offset to some degree
once the new water connection is complete and
residents can remove their water softeners. 

Providing safe and reliable tap water in
a cost efficient manner is one of the most vital
municipal services that the Village of Bartlett
provides to its residents and businesses. We
feel confident in our choice of the DWC, which
has been providing its members a high quality
and reliable water supply for many years. We
look  forward to being a member.

Comcast channel 17/AT&T channel 99               3

A Minute with the Mayor

Kevin Wallace

...the Village offers automatic bill payment for water and sewer customers. You can have your
monthly water and sewer bill payment automatically deducted from your checking or savings
account. 

No more late payments. No more checks. No more postage.
You will continue to receive your monthly bill showing your water consumption and the date

and amount of your payment. 
The Automatic Bill Payment Service is a free service offered by the Village and participa-

tion is easy. Simply fill out the authorization form found on the Village website at:
www.village.bartlett.il.us/residents/utilities-resident-services/water-sewer-services or pick up a form at
the Main Office in Village Hall. 

Did You Know?

The Bartletter is printed on partially recycled paper using soy ink.
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Flappy’s Pancake House is a new break-
fast and lunch venue located at 1085 W. Army
Trail Road in the Bartlett Square shopping plaza.
The extensive menu features breakfast favorites,
such as flapjacks, crepes, skillets, French toast,
Tex Mex fare, waffles, omelets and frittatas. The
lunch offerings include sandwiches, burgers,
wraps, salads, soups, paninis and more. 

Flappy’s hours are from 6 a.m. to
3 p.m., seven days per week. See all of the
details at www.flappysbreakfastbrunch.com.  

Ace Hardware is back at 136 Bartlett Plaza,
offering the personalized customer service for
which this home improvement brand is known!
Father and son David and Adam Ziegler have
opened the family’s ninth Ziegler’s Ace in Bartlett. 

According to market research company
J.D. Power, Ace Hardware has ranked highest in
customer satisfaction among home improvement
retailers for 10 consecutive years, and the
Zieglers’ stores, in operation since 1934, are
known to be among the best-operated stores in
the chain. Visit www.Zace.net to learn more.  

Ace offers trusted brand name home and
garden supplies, including Benjamin Moore
paints, Stihl power tools, Scotts lawn products,
Weber grills and more. Visit the store, Monday
through Friday, 8 a.m. to 8 p.m., Saturday, 8 a.m.
to 6 p.m. and Sunday, from 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. 

ZZOONNEEDD FFOORR BBUUSSIINNEESSSS
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Bartlett High School (BHS) Principal Mike Demovsky is among 10 Chicago area finalists for
the Golden Apple Foundation’s Stanley C. Golder Achievement Leadership Award. The winner will be
announced prior to a final awards ceremony on Saturday, May 20.

Demovsky, an educator for 18 years, began his career as a Spanish teacher. He became the
principal of BHS this school year after serving as the principal of Kenyon Woods Middle School in
South Elgin for four years and as an assistant principal at Streamwood High School for two years.

“I became a principal to help the most people possible. A principal can affect change with
every student in the building and change the lives of teachers and the community,” said Demovsky.
“Being back at Bartlett means everything as I get to give back to the community that raised me as a
teacher. It’s an honor to be nominated for this award.”

Since 2014, the Stanley C. Golder Leadership Award honors one exemplary pre-K through
12th-grade principal each year, who has served at one or more public or nonpublic schools for five or
more consecutive school years. The winner will receive a $10,000 cash award with $5,000 going
toward the administrator’s professional development and $5,000 to the school for a project of the
recipient’s choosing. The recipient also will be honored at the Golden Apple Awards Gala on WTTW
Channel 11. 

top of the cl A+ ss 
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Lock it or Lose it!

Each spring, the Bartlett Police

Department tends to see a rise in burglaries to
motor vehicles. The department takes proactive
measures to combat this trend, but there are sim-
ple things that residents can do to help prevent
this crime: lock your vehicles, remove your keys
and secure your valuables.  

In many cases, a thief simply walks from
car to car at night and tries the doors, taking any-
thing deemed worthwhile from the unlocked cars.
This method makes it easy to steal many items
quickly, making virtually no noise. If the car doors

are locked and
nothing of value
is visible, the
thief simply
moves on to an
easier target. 

Be vigilant
when it comes
to your property
and also help
out your neigh-
bors. If you see
anything suspi-
cious, be sure to

call 9-1-1 promptly. Also, please do not go
through your vehicle before the police can collect
evidence. Working together helps reduce oppor-

tunities and catches car thieves. 

Family Fishing Derby
The Bartlett Police Department is hosting

its annual, free D.A.R.E. Family Fishing Derby on
Saturday, 5/13 at Beaver Pond, located on
Kingston Lane and Fairview Drive. Registration is
8:30 to 9 a.m. and the event runs 9 to 11 a.m.
with prizes at 10:30 a.m. Everyone is invited to
this friendly, catch-and-release fishing derby with
members of the Bartlett Police Department.

Bait will be provided, but par-
ticipants should bring their
own fishing pole and sup-
plies. Anyone 16 years old or
older should have a fishing license as required by
the Illinois Department of Natural Resources.
D.A.R.E. graduates are encouraged to wear their
D.A.R.E. shirts at this fun-filled police-community
event. Please call the Crime Prevention Unit,
630-837-0846, for more information.

Apple Blossom Run
Also on May 13, the Bartlett Police

Department will be assisting the Bartlett Park
District with its annual Apple Blossom 5K/10K
Run. This course starts in the heart of Bartlett
and runs through the Village’s scenic streets,
parks and pathways before taking you back to the
Community Center to celebrate your finish.

The Bartlett Police Department will pro-
vide traffic control at the following locations:

• South Bartlett Road at Pipers Drive 
• South Bartlett Road near Wilcox Drive 

• Prospect Avenue at Country Drive 
• Prospect Avenue near Wilcox Drive
Approximately 500 runners and walkers

are expected to participate in this year’s event.
Please watch for participants on the roadways.
Motorists may experience short delays while run-
ners and walkers are crossing the roads.  

Pre-registration for the race closes at
noon on 5/12. Additional information and registra-
tion forms can be picked up at the Bartlett
Community Center, downloaded from
bartlettparks.org or you may register online at:
Signmeup.com. Race day registration and day-of
packet pickup is available from 6:30 to 7:30 a.m. 

PPOOLLIICCEE BBEEAATT
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with the Building Department at the annual 

Bartlett Park District Celebration
Get all the building permit information you need to start your next home

improvement project at the Bartlett Park District’s annual Earth Day celebration
on Saturday, 4/22 at Bartlett Nature Center in James “Pate” Philip State Park,
2054 W. Stearns Road. Bartlett Building Department staff will be there from noon
to 4 p.m. to answer questions and provide information about the Illinois Energy
Conservation Codes. They can guide you through proper permitting so that your
home not only looks great when your project is finished but also can be safely
enjoyed for many years. Free CFL light bulbs, while supplies last. 

Building permits are required because your home or business is an
investment. If your construction project does not comply with Village codes, the value of your invest-
ment is reduced. Property insurers may not cover work done without permits and inspections. If you
decide to sell a home or building that has had modifications without a permit, you may be required to
make costly repairs. Also, by following code guidelines, the completed project will meet minimum
standards of safety and be less likely to cause injury to you, your family and friends or future owners. 

If you are hiring an outside contractor for your next home project, make sure whoever you hire
is licensed and bonded to work in the Village. For a link to a list of licensed contractors, visit the
Building Department page on the Village website, www.village.bartlett.il.us. 

The Building Department will also be kicking off national Building Safety Month 2017 in May.
This year’s theme is “Code Officials — Partners in Community Safety and Economic Growth” with a
focus on: 1. Mentoring the Next Generation of Building Professionals; 2. Building Design Solutions for
All Ages; 3. Manage the Damage – Preparing for Natural Disasters; 4. Investing in Technology for
Safety, Energy & Water Efficiency. Residents can visit www.buildingsafetymonth.org for more
information. 

Celebrate Earth Day, 

Every Which Way!
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at a Community Cleanup Day
Since 1970, Earth Day has been celebrated in the United States each

year on April 22 to demonstrate support for environmental protection and pro-
motion of harmony with nature. As in the past, the Village of Bartlett and the
Bartlett Park District are hosting a Community Cleanup Day on Saturday, 4/22
from 9 a.m. to noon. Coordinate your business, neighborhood, civic group or
family for this event or join individually. Call Scott Skrycki, 630-837-0800, for
more information or to sign up for this event.

After the cleanup, head to Bartlett Nature Center, 2054 W. Stearns
Road, where Bartlett Park District is hosting its free, annual Earth Day event,
noon to 4 p.m. Hands-on activities, wildlife demos, exhibits and much more.

...you cannot store garbage and recycle toters or lawn waste bags in front of your house.
Please keep them in the garage or side or rear yards. Do not place garbage and recycling totes at
the curb before 6 p.m. on the evening before pickup and remove them from the curb no later than
9 a.m. the day after pickup. 

...unlicensed/inoperable vehicles are only allowed inside the garage. 

...a Village ordinance requires anyone using an amplifier for a public or private event to
obtain a permit. A recently approved amendment now allows the Community Development
Department to approve all amplifier permit applications without the need for Village Board review.

Village Ordinance Reminders
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April 2017

“The best place to find a helping

hand is at the end of your own arm.”

~ Swedish proverb 

Character Counts! in Bartlett

15
Depot Museum
is closed

EGGStravaganza
11am to 2 pm
@Bartlett Park 

8
Egg Hunt, 10am 
Good Shepherd
Church

Bunny Lunch
@Comm Ctr
noon

1
Craft @Depot 

9 am to noon

72
Lions Breakfast
@Fire Barn,
8am to 1pm &
Police Dept
Open House,
9am to 1pm

6

ZBA 7 pm

54

Village Bd 7 pm

3
Brush Pickup -
Area A

1413
Depot Museum
is closed

Plan Comm 
7 pm

121110
Brush Pickup -
Area B

EDC 7 pm

9

22
Earth Day, see
page 6

VFW Auxiliary
FunRaiser
10am to 2pm
Bartlett Plaza

2116 2019
Garden Club 
7pm @Poplar
Creek Library

18
Art Reception
@Village Hall
Gallery, 6 pm

Village Bd 7 pm

17
Brush Pickup -
Area A

29
Village Drug
Dropoff, 9 am
to noon 

28            23

30

272625
Depot Museum
closes early

24
Brush Pickup -
Area B

Comcast channel 17/AT&T channel 99                          7 

SUN MON             TUES             WED              THURS          FRI                SAT

Hydrant Flushing 4/10 to 4/16 -- areas south of Stearns Road

Hydrant Flushing 4/17 to 4/28 -- areas north of Stearns Road
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May 2017

“If you can control your behavior

when everything around you is out of

control, you can model for your

children a valuable lesson in patience

and understanding...and snatch an

opportunity to shape character.” 

~ Jane Clayson Johnson, 

American journalist

Character Counts! in Bartlett

20

Kids Fest
10am to 7pm
@Banbury Fair

13
Apple Blossom
5K/10K, 8am

Family Fishing
Derby, 9 am
@Beaver Pond

6
Craft @Depot 
9 am to noon

Plant Sale
@Banbury

1
Brush Pickup -
Area A

2

Village Bd 7 pm

3 4
Hindenburg
Disaster Talk,
7pm @library

ZBA 7 pm

5

127 11

Plan Comm 
7 pm

1098
Brush Pickup -
Area B

EDC 7 pm

19

Kids Fest
3 to 7pm
@Banbury Fair

1817
Ride of Silence,
6:45pm start

@Spin Doctor 

Garden Club 
7pm @Poplar
Creek Library

16
Art Reception
@Village Hall
Gallery, 6 pm

Village Bd 7 pm

15
Brush Pickup -
Area A

14
MOTHER’S DAY

272621
Kids Fest
11am to 5pm
@Banbury Fair

25
Business 
Wkshp, 7:30am
@Village Hall

242322
Brush Pickup -
Area B

28 313029
MEMORIAL

DAY

Memorial Day
Walk, step-off 

11 am (pg 1) 
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SUN MON             TUES             WED              THURS          FRI                SAT

HOLIDAY HOURS

Village Hall is closed Saturday,

5/27 thru Monday, 5/29 for the

Memorial Day holiday. 

Bartlett VFW “Buddy Poppy”
campaign, May 19 to 21
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The Village of Bartlett chips brush (cut or broken branches) for residents from the beginning of
April through November, weather permitting, according to the schedule below. Brush pickup is one of
the Village’s most popular programs, from a resident participation standpoint, and following a few rules
ensures speedy collection and safe working conditions for Public Works employees. 

Branches should be stacked neatly at the curb, cut ends facing the street, by the Sunday
evening before collection. Thorny bushes, logs and stumps must be stacked separately since they
can cause injury to Village employees and equipment.

* Branch Length - minimum of 2 feet long, maximum of 8 feet long. Must be less than 6

inches in diameter.

* Brush must never be piled higher than 4 feet; this obstructs visibility for pedestrians &

vehicles.

* Small sticks and evergreen clippings should be put into yard waste bags.

There are no call backs if you miss your collection day. Brush should not be left in the parkway
between collection dates. The brush removal program is for owners of single family homes performing
work themselves, on their own property; private businesses and townhouse owners with associations
that do their maintenance are not eligible for brush pickup. In addition, brush generated by tree servic-
es, landscape contractors or other services procured by the homeowner are not eligible for this pro-
gram. The homeowner must arrange for removal of any contractor-generated brush at their own
expense. 

Brush piles that do not adhere to chipping requirements will be tagged, explaining why the brush
was not removed and what steps to take to correct the problem. 

Garden & Yard Waste - Garden debris, such as grass clippings, weeds, leaves, soil, rocks, boxes
and bags are not brush and will not be picked up by the Village. From April through September, all garden
waste must be placed in the specially marked Republic Services bags and placed alongside your house-
hold trash and recyclables for the weekly collection. Generic bags can only be used for fall leaf pickup in
October and November. 

If you have any additional questions, please call Public Works at 630-837-0811.

BRUSH COLLECTION 2017

Area A -- 1st and 3rd Mondays: Homes 

located south of the Metra/Soo railroad tracks and west of Main St./S. Bartlett Road.

April 3 & 17
May 1 & 15
June 5 & 19
July 3 & 17

August 7 & 21
September 5 (Tues) & 18

October 2 & 16
November 6

Area B -- 2nd and 4th Mondays: Homes

 located north of the Metra/Soo railroad tracks and east of Main St./S. Bartlett Road. 

April 10 & 24
May 8 & 22

June 12 & 26
July 10 & 24

August 14 & 28
September 11 & 25

October 9 & 23
November 13

Know what’s below - Know what’s below - Call 811Call 811 beforebefore you dig!you dig!

It's Smart.  It's Free.  It's the Law!It's Smart.  It's Free.  It's the Law!
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Twenty years ago this coming August,
Bartlett High School, 701 Schick Road, opened
its doors to area students. But did you know this
was not the Village’s first high school?

The first Bartlett High School, a two-year
program serving grades 9 and 10, opened in
1919. This addition to the education of Bartlett
children was made possible by a law enacted at
the time “having as its only aim and single pur-
pose, the bringing of high school opportunities
within the reach of every eighth grade graduate in
Illinois and this without tuition expense to the
pupil.”

A.R. Davis, “a Chicago University man,”
served as the first principal and educator for the
students. The single high school classroom was
located in the Village’s only school building,
Bartlett School, a four-room structure once locat-
ed at North and Hickory Avenues and relocated in
1929 to North and Eastern Avenues.  

High school enrollment was small, around
16 students total. Historically, students were lucky
to complete an eighth-grade education during the
early 1900s. An article regarding the school in the
1923 Cook County Herald stated, “who does not
avail himself or herself of this opportunity to get a
high school education they will sincerely regret it
in the future.” 

The high school students had their own
social events, including plays like the 1926 pro-
duction “Aunt Billie from Texas,” with tickets going
for 50 cents for adults and 20 cents for children.
Sports teams, such as basketball and wrestling,
were also part of student life. 

After the two years, students had the
option of completing their high school education
at another school, such as Elgin or Palatine High
Schools. In 1941, the original Bartlett High School
disbanded and students traveled to Elgin High
School for their education.

In 1997, Bartlett High School once again
was part of the community. To celebrate the
opening, the Bartlett History Museum curated the
exhibit “Old Bartlett High vs. New Bartlett High,”
which compared the two schools. Alumni of the
old Bartlett High met with Dr. Rick Hoy, the new
school’s first principal, and shared stories of what
classroom life was like. 

The museum has objects and images
from both Bartlett High Schools but is always
seeking to increase its collection, especially for
the upcoming 20-year anniversary celebration.
Specific items the museum is looking for are
yearbooks, ticket stubs, handbills, photos and
sport and spirit apparel. If you would like to
donate a piece of Bartlett High history, please
contact Pam Rohleder, prohleder@vbartlett.org.  

Bartlett High School, Then & Now

at the Bartlett Depot Museum -- Spring hours are Tuesday & Thursday, noon to
5 p.m. and the first and third Saturday of each month from 9 a.m. to noon. Families are
invited to make a free monthly craft on the “First Saturdays” at the depot museum. No
registration required. 

The Depot Museum will be closed April 13 & April 15 and will close early on April 25. 
2017 Passport to Adventure -- This popular, family program begins May 1. The free

2017 Passport to Adventure booklets will be available for pick-up at the Bartlett History
Museum, 228 S. Main Street; Bartlett Depot Museum, 100 W. Railroad Avenue; Arts in
Bartlett, 215 S. Main Street; and the Bartlett Nature Center, 2054 W. Stearns Road. Discover
more than 65 museums and nature centers in Kane and DuPage Counties. For more
information, visit www.villageofbartlettmuseums.org.

On the Museum Calendar

Bartlett High School students, 1930 - photo is a gift
from Vernetta Thurnau Benicke
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BARTLETT BRIEFS
EGG HUNTS

Join Good Shepherd

United Methodist Church, 751
W. Army Trail Road, for crafts,
singing and a hunt for candy-
filled eggs on Saturday, 4/8 at
10 a.m. All toddlers through 6th
graders are invited.

Village Church of

Bartlett's Easter EGG
Stravaganza will include face
painting, bounce houses, 
games and the hunt for candy
and treat filled eggs. This free
event will be held from 11 a.m. to
2 p.m. on Saturday, 4/15 at the
gazebo in Bartlett Park.

TRI-VILLAGE GARDEN CLUB

The Tri-Village Garden

Club of Bartlett, Hanover Park

and Streamwood meets monthly
at Poplar Creek Public Library,
1405 S. Park, Streamwood,
7 p.m. Guests welcome, no gar-
dening experience needed. 

Everyone is invited to
hear Stan Holat from SavATree
do a presentation on “Tree,
Shrub and Clematis Planting and
Pruning” on Wednesday, 4/19. 

On Wednesday, 5/17,
Beth Botts will present “Divide
and Multiply: When to Divide
What (And How).”

The club’s annual Plant
Sale will be Saturday, 5/6, held
rain or shine at Banbury Fair, 211
Railroad Avenue. The sale offers
perennials that attract pollinators,
such as hummingbirds, butterflies
and bees, great garden treasures

at bargain prices and more. 
For information, contact

Wally Groble, 630-497-1958,
Sandy Swenson, 630-837-0281,
or visit www.trivillagegarden-
club.org/wordpress.

HELP VETERANS

VFW Auxiliary to

Bartlett Post 11018 is having a
Savers Fun-Raiser on Saturday,
4/22 from 10.am. to 2 p.m. at
Bartlett Plaza, Devon & Main
Street. Clothing, shoes, sports
equipment, bicycles, books,
linens, power tools, household
items and much more are
accepted. Tax receipts given.
For complete list, email
BartlettVFWAux@gmail.com or
call 630-373-0422.

Bartlett VFW Post and

Auxiliary 11018 will hold their
annual “Buddy Poppy” campaign,
May 19 to 21 at various Bartlett
locations. Proceeds from the red
poppies support veterans and
their families. The two groups will
also distribute miniature U.S. and
POW/MIA flags, June 2 to 4 at
various locations. This event sup-
ports non-veteran needs in the
community. See more at
www.bartlettvfw.com or on the
group’s Facebook page.

HINDENBURG DISASTER

Come to Bartlett Library

at 7 p.m. on Thursday, 5/4 for
historian Jim Gibbons’ talk about
the day, 80 years ago, when the
airship Hindenburg came to its
fiery end in New Jersey.  

RIDE OF SILENCE 

Bartlett's 2017 Ride of

Silence, a memorial to cyclists
killed and injured in crashes,
meets at Spin Doctor

Cyclewerks, 140 S. Hickory, at
6:45 p.m. on Wednesday, 5/17.
Ten miles, 10 mph. Helmets
required, lights recommended.
Bring a friend. Last year 445
locations worldwide, zero words
spoken, a million powerful
memories.

KIDS FEST

Families are invited to
Banbury Fair, 211 W. Railroad
Ave. for Kids Fest, Friday, 5/19
from 3 to 7 p.m., Saturday, 5/20
from 10 a.m. to 7 p.m. and
Sunday, 5/21 from 11 a.m. to
5 p.m. There will be jumphouses,
face painting, games and activi-
ties every day.

GARAGE SALE

Clare Oaks Retirement

Community, 825 Carillon Drive
in Bartlett, is holding a huge,
one-day-only garage sale on
Saturday, 6/3 from 9 a.m. to
4 p.m. Furniture, electronics, jew-
elry, seasonal decorations, books
and much more. 

CRAFTERS WANTED

Bartlett High School is
looking for crafters, vendors, and
artisans for its Home for the
Holidays craft show on 10/28. Go
to www.bhsboosters.org or con-
tact Yvonne, 630-213-0183.  

Please submit information for the June/July Bartletter to: Gabrielle Infusino, Village Hall,
228 S. Main St., Bartlett, IL 60103 or ginfusino@vbartlett.org by Friday, April 28.

EXPRESS YOURSELF

To e-mail a question or comment to any of the Village

departments, visit the website and click the “Contact Us” 

button on the homepage. You may also contact the Village 

by regular mail at: Village of Bartlett, 

228 S. Main Street, Bartlett, IL 60103
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Are you looking to get your business off the
ground or is it time to take it to the next level? The
Village of Bartlett is ready to help. 

The Village will be hosting a series of
workshops to help you navigate the “How To”
questions of starting and sustaining a Bartlett
business. This morning series will include speakers
from the Village of Bartlett, successful Bartlett
business owners and more. 

The first workshop in the series will take
place on Thursday, 5/25 at Bartlett Village Hall
starting at 7:30 a.m. Please look for additional
information on the Discover Bartlett Facebook
page. To RSVP or ask questions, please contact
Scott Skrycki, sskrycki@vbartlett.org, or 
630-837-0800.
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Kevin Wallace, Village President
Lorna Giless, Village Clerk

Trustees
T.L. Arends
Michael E. Camerer 
Vince Carbonaro
Raymond H. Deyne
Adam J. Hopkins
Aaron H. Reinke

Newsletter Editor
Gabrielle Infusino

Bartlett Phone
Directory

Police Service Number                          911
Administrative Number 630-837-0846
TDD Service for Hearing Impaired
Emergency/Non-emergency 911

Fire Emergency Number 911
Non-Emergency 630-837-3701

Bartlett Village Hall 630-837-0800
Bartlett Public Works 630-837-0811
Bartlett Hills Golf Course 630-837-2741

Bartlett Public Library 630-837-2855
Bartlett Park District 630-540-4800
Bartlett Aquatic Center 630-372-7665
Bartlett Post Office 800-275-8777
Bartlett Chamber of Commerce 630-830-0324

School District U-46 847-888-5000

Hanover Township
Assessor’s Office 630-837-0301

Wayne Township
Assessor’s Office 630-231-8900

“How-To” Workshops

for Businesses
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